MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES SPRING 2007
OFFICERS’ REPORTS
CHAIR

This is my last report as the chair of MARAC, so I’ll allow it to devolve into a narrative for a bit. This has been an exciting two years, with many positive changes. The C. Herbert Finch Award has been put in place to recognize electronic “publications” that we had not otherwise recognized. We’ve instituted a Distinguished Service Award, which is very important for our regional since we hold so many of the stars of the archival universe. We’ve made some progress on growing our educational endowment. We’ve updated our logo to make it more contemporary and appealing. We’ve added a new educational component to our mission by giving the Education Committee new responsibility to hold workshops outside of conference settings. We’ve held the first-ever electronic election, and it was a great and efficient success. And we are about to hold what I’m sure will soon be four conferences that have done better than break even. That’s great progress for this group to achieve in such a short time, and I’m leaving out much of what we’ve accomplished.

There is still work to do, changes to make permanent, even bylaws revisions to finalize. But we’ve advanced in these past few months, and this would not have been possible for one person to accomplish alone. It was the work of a team of people working together through compromise and working forward to an even better future. My thanks to everyone on Steering Committee, past and present, for their work on this never-ending project we call MARAC. You are what make this organization.

Correspondence

· Letter of thanks to Michael Knies for serving as LAC Chair for Scranton (required for Knies’ employer as evidence of his participation)

· Letter to the House Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government on the need to fund the NHPRC

· Letters to Congress writing to ask support for H.R. 1255, “The Presidential Records Act Amendments of 2007”

Conversations

· Discussed use of the Jamestown 400 logo on MARAC materials

· Discussed issues surrounding electronic voting (which went well)

Other

· Discussed possible need to review bylaws relating to the Education Committee
· Held an online vote to open five CDs
Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth

ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,093 members: 1,001 Regular Members, 49 Retired Members, and 43 Student Members.  To date 32 Scranton Conference attendees have signed up for MARAC membership with their non-member registration.

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C. 185

Delaware 41

Maryland 171

New Jersey 151

New York 249

Pennsylvania 218

Virginia 143

West Virginia 14

Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.

Directory
The 1st edition of the 2007 Membership Directory was e-mailed as a .pdf file to the membership on February 8th.  The 2nd edition will be e-mailed in late July/early August.

Scranton Conference Statistics
Early Members                         149

Early Non Members                  26

Regular Members                    28

Regular Non Members             8

Students                                   7

Workshop Only Members         7

Workshop Only Non Memb     1

TOTAL                                       226

 W1       12

W2       11

W3       25

W4       7

W5       CANCELLED

 T1         4

T2         13

T3         14

T4         13

T5         8

S1        71

S2        40

S3        18

S4        42

S5        81

S6        35

S7        27

S8        27

S9        41

S10      43

S11      35

S12      40

S13      35

S14      25

S15      26

S16      39

S17      24

S18      20

S19      30

S20      41

S21      24

S22      26

Friday Breakfast           147

Luncheon Chicken      94

Luncheon Pasta          46

Reception                    151

            + Guests          10

Saturday Breakfasts     99

Administrator / Office Update
At the time of the electronic balloting I set up the marac@lamoureux.us e-mail address – I’d like to have this address used on the website and all MARAC literature.  I can “reroute” this e-mail address to another person or computer terminal, and this will allow MARAC mail to be routed directly, either to Jennifer Blumberg or any other future employee, in the event that I am on vacation, away at another conference, etc.  

 

Unfortunately I won’t be able to attend the Scranton meeting after all - Nathaniel is doing very well and growing quite rapidly, but he’s quite unwilling to eat from a bottle.  Jennifer Blumberg (whom many of you met at the Morristown meeting) will be there in my place and will attend the Steering Committee meeting as well.
Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator

VICE CHAIR (INCLUDING MEETINGS COORDINATING COMMITTEE)

Current Meeting:

Scranton, PA

April 19-21, 2007

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Mike Knies and Lisa Mangiafico

Program Committee: Chair, Kate Colligan

Kudos to the LAC for overachieving in the fundraising department.  IMR has pledged $5,000 towards the reception and the Lackawanna Heritage Valley Authority donated $1,000 toward general support of the conference.  As of April 13th, 218 individuals have registered for the conference.   The program is diverse and excellent and should be a big success.

Future Meetings:

Williamsburg, VA
November 1-3, 2007

Hotel: Williamsburg Marriott

Room Rate:  Single/Double - $139/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Jodi Koste and Jennifer McDaid

Reception Location: College of William and Mary

The LAC has formed several sub-committees to focus on the various aspects of the meeting. Specific details on tours to nearby historic attractions will be forthcoming.

MCC will review the LAC’s proposed budget at its meeting and will make a recommendation to Steering Committee.

The LAC would like to use the Jamestown 2007 logo on Williamsburg Conference materials.  In order to do this, MARAC will need to sign a partner and a logo agreement. I am attaching the templates for your review.  My recommendation to MCC will be that MARAC should agree to the following:

· ____ to confirm national partnership with Jamestown 2007 via formal resolution;

· ____ publicizes Jamestown  2007 partnership in its communication materials to include Web site, program and newsletters;

· ____ to provide complimentary registration and exhibit space at conference to present to members where possible.  

We will discuss this at the MCC meeting and I will present a formal resolution to Steering Committee on Thursday.

Program Committee:  Co-Chairs, Kristine Kaske-Martin and Joan Echtenkamp Klein

Alison Oswald and Cheryl Stadel-Bevans have agreed to serve as Co-Chairs while Kristine Kaske-Martin is unavailable.

Program Theme: “Celebrate!: Virginia’s 400th and MARAC’s 35th Anniversaries.”

Plenary Address: “Little Big Town: Rediscovering ‘The Chiefest Cittie In Virginia’” - Dr. Cary Carson, retired Vice President, Colonial Williamsburg, and Senior Principal Investigator, Jamestown Reassessment Project, will present new, archaeological discoveries and historical research which rehabilitate the reputation of the oldest town in English America.

Luncheon Address: “Thus Spoke Powhatan: Revitalizing Virginia Algonquian for The New World.”  Blair Rudes, Associate Professor, Applied Linguistics Program, Department of English, University of North Carolina at Charlotte will discuss his efforts to resurrect the Virginia Algonquian language and teach it to the actors in The New World.

There are presently 15 sessions complete or nearly complete, and 8 more are in progress.

Chautauqua Institution, NY
May 1-3, 2008
Hotel: Athenaeum Hotel

Room Rate: Single/Double - $130/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jonathan Schmitz and Jim Tammaro

The LAC held its first meeting at the Chautauqua Institution and organized several sub-committees.  The LAC plans to develop a separate web page promoting the Chautauqua meeting, a one-page flyer to promote the Chautauqua meeting at various statewide records officers meetings being held in New York State in 2007 and staff a booth in the exhibit area of the Williamsburg meeting in November to promote the Chautauqua meeting.

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Ann Marie Przybyla and Pam Cassidy Whitenack

The Co-Chairs are beginning to recruit committee members.  They are considering using the discussion group format for some of the sessions.

Washington, DC
 Fall 2008
My second attempt to determine the viability of a DC meeting is still in process.  I am currently in discussions with Alison Brennan at the Capital Hilton.  I hope to something more definitive to report at our meeting on Thursday.

Workshops:
MCC will be coordinating the conference workshops starting with the Williamsburg meeting.  A sub-committee developed procedures which have been incorporated into the Meetings Policy Manual. We also created a workshop proposal form which is available on the MCC page of the MARAC website.  We encourage MARAC members to submit proposals.  At the MCC meeting in Scranton, the committee will brainstorm workshop ideas for the Williamsburg meeting.  We have already received one proposal for a new workshop.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan McElrath, Vice Chair

SECRETARY 

Minutes submitted.
 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Thursday, April 19, 2007 in Scranton, PA.

1. Second Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached)

· The income is from membership dues, publication sales and advertising, bank and investment interest, Fall 2006 conference income, mailing list sales, contributions, and the first payment toward the endowment of the Finch Award.

· Expenses are from The Lamoureux Company fees, our yearly contribution to the National Coalition for History, our incorporation fee, winter steering committee expenses, state caucus expenses publication of the MAA, Spring 2007 and Fall 2006 conference costs, and travel scholarship expenses.

2. The Fall 2006 (Morristown) Local Arrangements Committee report is attached.  With little income or expenses expected from this meeting, the meeting shows a profit of approximately $5000.  The Treasurer will make the required 20% transfer to the endowment account shortly.

3. The Spring 2007 (Scranton) Local Arrangements Committee report is attached.  The first deposit of checks for registration was received in the third quarter and as a result there is no income (or attendance) for this meeting at the end of the second quarter.

4. The Fall 2008 (Williamsburg) budget is expected to be delivered to the Vice Chair and the Treasurer by tomorrow evening.  The budget will then be distributed to both the Meetings Coordinating and Finance Committees for review and approval.  The Treasurer forwards the budget to the Steering Committee for its approval.

5. MARAC’s accountant, Gordon Novinsky, filed for an extension to file the  MARAC’s 990s and should be filed shortly.

6. By an electronic vote of an issue raised and discussed at the Winter Steering Committee, the MARAC Treasurer opened five CDs with the Bank of America.  Four of the CDs are targeted to the MARAC Endowment.  The fifth CD endows the C. Herbert Finch Award.  John A. Woods has pledged $5000 to endow the award and the first $1000 of that pledge has been received and acknowledged.  This CD will allow MARAC to fund the award from the interest realized from the $5000 deposit.  The Treasurer requests the Steering Committee to affirm its electronic vote.

7. The Treasurer requests that one of the new MARAC Steering Committee Members-at-Large be appointed to the Finance Committee by the MARAC Chair.  The Finance Committee is also in need of an additional member to replace Fynnette Eaton, who rotates off the committee at the conclusion of the Scranton Meeting.  The Treasurer thanks both Fynnette Eaton and Brian Keough for their service to the Committee.

Respectfully submitted,

John LeGloahec, Treasurer

ARCHIVIST (INCLUDING AD HOC COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND DOCUMENTATION ISSUES)
         Thanks to the help of my colleague Jennie Levine, and in particular the hard work of one of our student assistants, Laura D’Agaro, we have been successful this academic year in revising and updating the MARAC Finding Aid.  We attempt to do this exercise about once every three years, incorporating new files and publications into the core collection.  The new version of the finding aid can be accessed on the MARAC website (through a hypertext link to one of our own web pages).  I’m pleased to report that Laura D’Agaro is planning to attend the MARAC/Scranton Meeting and has secured permission to sit in as a guest at the Thursday Steering Committee meeting--she is very excited about this, having worked closely with MARAC documents earlier this academic year!

     We are beginning to gear up on producing PDFs of all early MARAC conference programs, in order to allow the MARAC webmaster to load these on the MARAC website.  This will provide officers and researchers full access to this information without mediation from our archival staff.  (This historical information is often in heavy demand from new program and local arrangements chairs.)   In addition, I have been receiving, as planned, periodic electronic “snapshots” of the MARAC website.  Our archives advisory committee may propose a new model for capturing vital documentation on the web pages through a periodic, more focused “harvesting” process--details to follow later.


I have been busy in producing certificates for three separate committees (Outreach, Finding Aids, and Distinguished Service) and I believe all the requisite certificates are ready and will be available at the Steering Committee for signing (bring a good pen to the meeting, Geof!).


Finally, I have some concerns about the ultimate fate of the proposals put forward last fall by Geof Huth, pertaining to revisions to the MARAC Bylaws; I hope this good work doesn’t fall by the wayside.  There may be one additional facet of this issue that has surfaced recently; I have become aware that some new committee chairs may not know that we have a tradition of including all committee chairs at our Steering Committee meetings.  This aspect of our work is not described at all in the current MARAC constitution and bylaws documents, and might be something that should be codified in some way.  Perhaps there will be time to discuss this issue at the Steering Committee in Scranton.

          I will have a State of Maryland car with me in Scranton with an approximate storage capacity of 15 cubic feet, so I hope all MARAC officers can think of bringing documentation to the meeting for the Archives as appropriate.

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist and Chair, Ad Hoc Committee on Governance and Documentation Issues
